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Good morning. 

 

It’s a beautiful sunny morning today and hopefully this will continue through the weekend.  The 

choir are off to the singing picnic in Woking Park today, so it couldn't be a better day for it.  As I 

type, I can hear the children singing in the hall, it sounds super.  I was also lucky enough to 

accompany the children who were singing at Princes Hall theatre in Aldershot on Monday 

evening.  That too was a great event where our children joined others from Surrey schools to 

perform some songs to live music, all organised by Surrey Arts.  A big thank you to Mrs Gill and 

Mrs Reynell who freely give up their time to teach and rehearse the children so that we can give 

them these opportunities. 

 

I've recently received some fantastic feedback from various places.  The cycling proficiency team 

from Surrey made a real effort to give feedback about how polite, respectful and generally well 

behaved our year 6 pupils were and St George's College’s leadership team contacted me to 

feedback how engaging and polite our year 5 and 6 pupils had been who worked there over the 

last week.   

 

Last Friday the school was externally moderated - on this occasion for the standard of writing 

produced by our Year 6 pupils.  This is in line with a national programme of moderation.  The 

purpose is to check that the school is accurately assessing pupils’ work and bench marking 

nationally.  The visit was a great success and the school was praised for the high quality writing 

which had been produced by pupils (pupils’ books are chosen at random on the day by external 

moderators).  The school was praised for the excellent opportunities for children to write 

regularly at length across a range of purposes, the consistency across classes and the excellent 

internal and external moderation opportunities with which the staff engage. 

 

The range of trips and visits continues into next week, following Year 2's visit to the Look Out 

Discovery Centre and Year 4's visit to Wisley this week.  Year 6 are heading out for the week to 

Gaveston Hall for their residential visit, which I am sure will be fantastic and we have the Forest 

School running for Years 1 and 3.  Year 1 are also going to Chessington Zoo, so a great week for 

them!  

 

Our sports diary is also full next week, following the great cricket we've been engaging with this 

week.  Please see the full report later in the newsletter.  Next week District Sports are taking 

place and Mrs Cockle has been working relentlessly with classes on their athletic techniques and 

trials in readiness for next week.  

 

We are fast approaching one of our popular social events - the Masked Ball - where there are a 

number of items for auction.  For those of you not able to attend the event, we will be holding a 

stall in the rear playground on Thursday 21st June - please stop by to see what goodies are on 

offer in the silent auction.  All the monies raised will go directly to the children, providing some 

of the great opportunities and equipment we are privileged to have in this school.  

 

A happy Eid to all our Islamic families and staff members who are celebrating today.  We hope 

you enjoy the festivities following the period of Ramadan. 

 

Wishing you all a good weekend. 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

15 June 2018 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 

TREETOPS AFTER 

SCHOOL CLUB 

Staff required from 

September 

3 - 6 pm (with some 

flexibility if required) 

From 1 to 5 days per week 

Please email Mrs McAllister 

for more information 

(info@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk) 

mailto:info@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk


Squirrels -  Louisa Sprangle for trying really hard to 

write her name. 

Hazel - Harrison Trainer-Clark for excellent problem 

solving in Maths. 

Beech - Austin Gregory-Dean for always trying his 

best with his writing. 

Chestnut - Amina Azeem for working really hard with 

her reading. 

Oak - Jake Stimson for always working hard and 

being kind. 

Cedar - All of Cedar class for being so well behaved 

on our trip to the Look Out Centre; and Alex Watkins 

for being especially brilliant on our school trip. 

Hawthorn - All of Hawthorn class for excellent 

behaviour on our trip to the Look Out Centre. 

Elm - Imaan Hussain for lovely descriptive writing 

about Tutankhamun’s tomb. 

Juniper - Selznick Edward Raja for a lovely letter 

describing Tutankhamun’s tomb. 

Maple - Aiden Willgoss for designing and carefully 

drawing an ideal place of worship. 

Alder & Larch - not awarded this week as on Wisley 

trip. 

Cherry - Sumah Hussain for detailed and accurate 

work on different types of mountains. 

Rowan - Eshan Rasab for trying really hard in English 

to write a sequel to ‘Way Home’. 

Willow - Oli Porter for clear diagrams and excellent 

facts about mountain types. 

Laurel - Chelsea for writing a fantastic diary in 

English. 

Holly - Edward Peasey for a great diary entry for 

‘Billionaire Boy’. 

On Monday evening 35 children from our choir joined 5 other schools to perform Go Lightening Vikings on stage at 
the Princes Hall.  They sang brilliantly and were a credit to the school.  



On Tuesday 12th June Year 2 visited The Look Out Discovery Centre in Bracknell. The children had a fantastic time 
exploring the hands on Science area and bug hunting. They also learnt about food chains and the parts of an 
insect. They enjoyed a woodland walk and had fun in the play area. They were extremely well behaved and we 
were so proud of them that we’ve awarded both classes the Golden Book certificate for this week.  

Yesterday, Year 6 had an exciting afternoon full of Science experiments. These included: creating a 'Gene Tree', 
making DNA out of sweets, counting taste buds on their tongues and blowing a variety of shaped bubbles such as 

squares and triangles!!   



We have had an extremely busy week on the sporting front.  Trials for District Sports 
have taken place and teams have been selected.  This year the event is different from 
previous years in that every child selected has to sprint, run a middle distance race, do 
a standing jump and throw a vortex.  We can only take 5 girls and 5 boys from years 
3/4 and the same for years 5/6.  With all the athletic talent we have in the school it 
has been a very hard job selecting such a small team.   
 
During the school day the children have been having lessons in rounders and 
athletics.  They have all enjoyed our new track that runs round the playing fields.  It 
has been wonderful to see even the Year 1 children being able to race around 300m.   

 
We have played a number of important cricket matches this week.  On Monday, our team of year 6 boys played in 
the quarter finals of the Geoff Richard's Trophy.  We had been the only state primary school to get through to 
that round.  We went to Cranmore to play their team.  Our boys played valiantly against a very strong Cranmore 
team (who comprised of Surrey and Hampshire County players).   We lost the match but it was a very exciting 
game.  Our boys were complimented by the Master of Cricket at Cranmore on their high standard of cricket and 
sportsmanship.  Well done to Sami (Captain), Charlie, Jack H, Tom G, Jack P, Tom B, George and Andrew. 
 
The Cranmore match served as a great warm up for 
Tuesday's all day tournament at Pyrford CC.  This was 
another hard ball tournament - The Connellan 
Trophy.  We played Pirbright, Brookwood, West Byfleet 
and Horsell during the course of the day.  We won every 
match, which meant we won the tournament.  The boys’ 
fielding was strong (we had learned a few new tactics 
during the Cranmore game) and their batting was 
incredible.  We scored a large amount of 4's and some 
amazing 6's.  It was a very exciting tournament to 
watch.  As a result of this win,  we now have a place in the 
County Finals which are due to be played at St. George's 
College next month.  Some brilliant cricket played by 
Charlie (Captain), Jack H, Tom G, Tom B, Andrew, Sami and 
George.  The boys are going from strength to strength. 
 
On Wednesday we played in the Year 5 Kwik Cricket tournament at Old Woking CC.  Our team consisted of 
George (Captain), Will, Sam, Nate, Billy, Lola, Charlotte and Sophie.  We won all three of our pool matches against 
New Haw, Broadmere and St. Johns.  We then proceeded to the semi finals where we played West Byfleet.  This 
was a close game but unfortunately we lost.  We then played our final game, which was a final for 3rd/4th place 
and we managed to win our match placing us in 3rd place in the District.  Well done to all the children who 
played, they did an amazing job. 
 
Thank you to the parents who came along to support us through all the highs and occasional lows of our 
cricketing journey.  Thank you also to those who helped transport the children.  Your help and support is very 
much appreciated.  A special mention to Mr Don Lawson (Charlie's Grandad) who has been such an amazing 
coach to our Year 6 cricket squad, helping me run the cricket nets every Monday, as well as coaching and 
supporting the boys during the matches and tournaments. 
 
Next week we look forward to year 3/4 District Sports on Monday and year 5/6 District Sports on Thursday.  There 
will be a full report in next week's newsletter. 
 
Caroline Cockle 

PRAYER CLUB 
Thursdays, 3:15 - 3:45 pm 

Every week is for all ages and parents welcome.  We do a creative prayer activity and have a chance to 

pray for a specific year group too - next week it’s Year 6. 



SCHOOL DATES FOR 2017—2018 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Yr 6 Residential to Gaveston Hall 18 - 22 June  

Oak Class Forest School Mon 18 June  

Chestnut Class Forest School Tue 19 June  

Elm Class Forest School Wed 20 June  

Maple Class Forest School Thu 21 June  

Yr 1 to Chessington Thu 21 June  

Juniper Class Forest School Fri 22 June  

PTA Masked Ball at Brooklands Fri 22 June  

Maple class to Henley Fort Mon 25 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral Mon 25 June 12:30 

Juniper class to Henley Fort Tue 26 June  

Elm class to Henley Fort Wed 27 June  

Yr 5 Away Day to Fullbrook Fri 29 June  

Yr 5 Bikeability Course Mon 2 - Wed 4 July  

Secondary School Induction Days Tue 3 and/or Wed 4 July  

New Reception Induction sessions Wed 4 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Fri 6 July  

Yr 4 Brass Concert Sat 7 July  

FS & KS1 Sports Day Tue 10 July am 

KS2 Sports Day Thu 12 July  

Pyrford & Wisley Flower Show Sat 14 July  

KS2 After School Choir to ‘No Sound Ever Dies’ Sat 14 July  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Disco Tue 17 July 18:30-20:00 

Yr 6 Production - performance to parents Wed 18 July 13:50 

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Fri 20 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Fri 20 July finish at 13:30 

INSET DAY Mon 23 July  

2018/19 Term Dates & INSETs 

INSET DAY Tue 4 September First day of Spring term Mon 7 January 

INSET DAY Wed 5 September Spring Half Term 18 - 22 February 

First day of Autumn term Thu 6 September Last day of Spring term Fri 5 April 

Autumn Half term 22 - 26 October Easter Holidays 8 - 22 April 

Last day of Autumn term Wed 19 December First Day of Summer term Tue 23 April 

Christmas Holidays 20 December - 2 January Summer Half term 27 - 31 May 

INSET DAY Thu 3 January INSET DAY Mon 3 June 

INSET DAY Fri 4 January Last day of Summer term Wed 24 July 



The final week of this series we feature advice on cyberbullying.  

All the items are on the Film & Internet Safety page on the school website. 

With thanks to the website www.internetmatters.org 

http://www.internetmatters.org























